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	Meeting Purpose
	Academic Yr 2018/19 – Meeting No 2


	Date and Time
	Wednesday 7th November2018 at 6.45 pm


	Venue
	SRP, Beaminster School


	Those Present


	David Withers (DW)
Heather Upham (HU)
Kirsty King (KK))
Sam Gunning (SG)

Jill Buckland (JB)

Gerry Montague (GM)

Vanessa Morris (VM)

Anna Edmonds (AE)

Diana Winters (DNW)


	Deputy Head

Chair

Secretary
Assistant Treasurer
	

	Apologies


	Geoffrey Townsend (GT) Laura Anderton (LA)

Fran Grave (FG)


	
	

	Distribution 


	To all as detailed above + 
ALL PARENTS / STAFF
Keith Hales (KH)
Richard Barnes (RB)

Nicola Chalkley  (NC)

	


	
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies


	

	1.1
	All those who sent their apologies are listed under ‘Apologies’ on the front page of these Minutes.

	

	2.0
	Senior Management Update

	

	2.1
	DW attended the meeting to represent the Senior Management Team. 
	

	2.2
	DW notified those present that the new music suite was now in use and technical equipment installed. Exterior landscaping near completion and that it was planned to plant several trees including an oak.
	

	3.0
	Staff/Student Requests


	

	3.1
	DW presented a spreadsheet itemising bids for funding requests from staff & students.  DW provided a brief synopsis and explanation for each bid.    The total of the combined bids was £7,072.26.        
	

	3.2
	DW raised the requirement for a new school minibus in the not too distant future and that it was possible a request for assistance with its funding would be put to the BSPTA.
	

	3.3
	As the exact funds the BSPTA had available to spend was not available until the Treasurer’s report was received at the next meeting, it was agreed by all to be prudent about financial commitments agreed at current meeting.  
	

	3.4
	KK raised GT initial thoughts that the BSPTA’s bank account should always hold enough funds to cover any unexpected costs.  GM questioned the necessity and it was agreed that this would be discussed further at next meeting when both Treasurers were present.
	

	3.5
	Having reviewed all bids it was agreed by all present to fund the requests that would benefit the widest range of students and the remaining requests would be considered again at another meeting.

Those present agreed to fund:
£452.52 for 5 new microscopes for the Science department.

£185.00 for a new printing press for the Art department.

£100.00 to repair sewing machines in the DT department.
£522.00 for sound equipment to assist with school productions.

£250.00 for a set of DJ Decks for the music department.
£200.00 for a set of AQA GSCE language books.
Total Agreed: £1,709.52
	

	3.6
	KK raised that as funding Boiler Suits for the Forest School had not been agreed due to the SRP receiving funding at a recent BSPTA meeting, sponsorship from local agricultural equipment suppliers such as Buglers and Mole valley could be considered.  Those present agreed and DW to follow up.  If unsuccessful the request could be reconsidered at another meeting.
	DW

	3.7
	DW reminded those present that the BSPTA of their commitment to fund the annual subscription for the Beaminster School Equestrian Team.
	

	3.8
	KK proposed that the profits from running a BSPTA ‘Bar’ at Drama and Music Department productions should be given to those departments after each event.  The proposal was agreed by all those present.
	

	3.9
	GM thought the funding a Drone for the photography department would benefit a large number of students but it was subsequently agreed by all that until Treasurer’s report available spending another £1,099.00 was not a decision to be made at current meeting but funding a drone would be reviewed again at a later date.
	

	3.10
	KK and AE raised Andrea Smith’s (AS) request at previous meeting for funding for Tennis.  KK to follow up with AS.
	KK

	
	
	

	4.0
	Christmas Fair – Friday 30th November 2018 6pm – 9pm

	

	4.1
	HU confirmed that the Beaminster Lights and BSPTA Xmas Fair would be taking place on Friday 30th November 2018.  The Public Hall however, was double booked and therefore the Fair would be held in St Mary’s Church and the Strode Room.  As there wouldn’t be a fee it was agreed that the BSPTA would make a donation.  6 Tables booked to date.
	

	4.2
	HU advised that there would be stewards from the town council on hand to help direct people to the Church.  Volunteers would be needed from about 4pm on the 30th November to help traders carry their wares to the Church as parking nearby would be a problem.  HU said she had approached Beaminster Young Farmers for some assistance and asked DW if Year 10 & 11 students would be able to help.  DW advised that as students help was required after school hours it could be difficult but he would have a think about a solution and let HU know.
	DW, HU

	4.3
	HU advised that the Youth Club Band would be performing during the Fair.
	

	4.4
	HU confirmed that it was ok to have a tombola, raffle and serve mulled wine.  Church catering facilities would be fully available for the BSPTA to use on the night.
	

	4.5
	VM asked if a mince pie competition could be held again.  It was agreed that it was a good idea as the mince pies could then be sold at the Fair.  VM offered to produce a poster asking entrants to make 12 mince pies, 1st Prize £25.00 Amazon Voucher.  Mince Pies to be received on 29th November and HU would ask the Rector or Rev Jo to judge the entries.
	VM, HU

	4.6
	SG confirmed that Symonds and Sampson had agreed to sponsor some signs advertising the Xmas Fair and that they had already been put up.  SG also suggested that contacting Wessex FM to ask for the Fair  to be mentioned on their what’s on feature.
	SG

	4.7
	BSPTA would need to provide a decorated Xmas Tree and The Strode Room would need to be decorated.  KK to seek volunteers and HU said she still had some of last year’s decorations.
	KK

	4.8
	HU suggested that the BSPTA banner be put up in the town advertising the Xmas Fair.  However, a new banner may be needed and KK offered to look into it and see what the costs involved would be.
	KK, HU

	4.9
	VM made a note of all the information required for producing a Xmas Fair poster and it was agreed that once posters were ready GM would assist with distributing them and it could be emailed to local primary schools.
	VM,GM,KK

	4.10
	KK suggested that a BSPTA meeting be held imminently in Red Lion solely to discuss and plan the Xmas Fair and perhaps visit the Church & Strode Room.
	

	5.0
	BSPTA Facebook
	

	5.1
	HU confirmed that Linda Williams had offered to assist with the BSPTA Facebook page and that she would be meeting with her to see what needs to be done.
	

	6.0
	Any Other Business
	

	6.1
	SG confirmed that if the BSPTA’S revenue was more that £5k per year then it would be necessary to register as Charity. 
	

	6.2
	SG confirmed that a license would not be required to run a 100 club and it was agreed that setting one up would be seriously considered at the next full BSPTA meeting in January 2019.
	

	10.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	10.1
	An informal meeting to discuss the Xmas Fair to be held in the 
Red Lion, Beaminster Thursday 15th November 2018 at 6.45pm, 
all welcome.
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